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NOTICE 
BOILER OWNERS/USERS  

You are receiving this notice because our records indicate that you are the owner/user of a boiler required to 
be registered with the State of Michigan.  Under boiler law and rules, 1965 PA 290, you have certain 
responsibilities to assure the continued safe operation of your boiler.  New boiler installation, repair, 
inspection and testing requirements become effective November 6, 2006 with issuance of rule changes.  
Following are some major changes to the rules. 

R 408.4024      Adoption: National Board Inspection Code (NBIC) 
Repairs to power boilers and high temperature hot water boilers and alterations to any boiler must be 
conducted by a licensed boiler repairer in possession of a national “R” stamp certificate.  Repairs to low 
pressure boilers will continue to be conducted by licensed boiler repairers. 

R 408.4027      Adoption: ASME code CSD-1 
In previous years only boilers between 400,000 btu/hr and 12,500,000 btu/hr input required annual testing of 
controls and safety devices.  The new rules require testing of all boilers less than 12,500,000 btu/hr input.  
The testing must be conducted by a licensed mechanical contractor with appropriate classification pursuant 
to 1984 PA 192, the Forbes Mechanical Act. 

The current rules will remain on the bureau’s web site until the proposed rules become effective.  However 
the amendments to the rules may be viewed by accessing the web site at www.michigan.gov/bcc, click on 
the Administrative Rules and Public Acts then on administrative rules to view the boiler rules. 

Space does not allow for detailed listing of all the changes to these rules.  You are encouraged to visit the 
web site after November 6th and review the rules.  You can also purchase a copy of the 2005 Michigan 
boiler rules by sending a check or money order for $10.00 made payable to the State of Michigan with a 
written request to: 

Bureau of Construction Codes/Boiler Division 
PO Box 30254  
Lansing, MI 48909  
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